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October Newsletter 2014
Dear Parents, Children and Friends,

I can hardly believe I am writing the October Newsletter! It seems such a short time since the summer and yet already I can see signs of Christmas creeping into the shops.  I am overjoyed with the new pupils who have settled incredibly well in Reception Class as well as with the new staff who have joined the team.  

We are pleased to inform you that Ms Walden, who is part of the year 1 team, has had a beautiful little boy and Mrs Farooq-Ayub has begun her maternity leave, soon to follow will be Mrs Ward and we will keep you updated on their news.  

Thank you for all of your lovely comments and feedback regarding the school meals I have written a separate letter attached with more details, however I did want to say a heart-felt thank you to our wonderful Kitchen Manager, Mrs Green, who has worked incredibly hard to incorporate the government changes which has had a huge impact on our meal numbers within school.  I do not know how she does it ..… I personally get stressed cooking Christmas Dinner for 15 never mind 400 meals every day.  I think the children are incredibly lucky with everything made from fresh daily, as well as with a range of choices which is not the case in the majority of schools who have one meal per day.

I would like to ask that parents please continue to telephone the school office if their child is absent as the school pays a huge amount of money on telephone calls to mobile phones to check pupils are safe and well which we could spend on much better things such as resources for the children.  

The School Photographer has been in and I thought the individual pictures were great this year, I am looking forward to the full class pictures which will follow later in the year.  Reception pictures will also be placed in the local paper to capture their first days in school.

The Clubs have begun and I wanted to say a big thank you to parents who have commented that they appreciate the staff giving up their own time to provide them for the children, we have such a huge range of clubs and once again we have chosen to do this and many schools do not provide this opportunity for children.

A big thank you to Mrs Afford and all of the parents/carers for continuing to support our residential visits which are always well attended and thoroughly enjoyed by the children.

Please could we ask that parents complete the form attached on this letter to provide additional funding for their child’s education with pupil premium money if they meet the criteria, we currently write plans for the children to share the additional provision this money provides.
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Happy Birthday to these children who will be celebrating their birthdays during October: Kitana C, Jason K, Filip K, Cerys D, Daniel J, Sally N, Jaiden P, Lucas M, Thomas M, Zack S, Adam G, Zack S, Aaron F, Gabriella H, Sophie Z, Alfie J, Elizabeth P, Daniela F, Kyla M, Imman Q, Kieran T-P, Kady C, Macy W, Molly W, James M, Caitlin R, Jay S, Mia R, Aisha S, Ella M, Anna G, Charlie H, Jonah S, Charlotte C, Keeley R, Shea F, Isla S, Maddison S, Elijah-Blue H, Marcus L, Ryan M.
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big well done to these children who have been placed in our Book of Achievement for outstanding work: Anabelle H, Oliver B, Harley B, Reubun D, Erin S, Willow M, Logan V-T, James P, Kyle W, Modestas D, Marcelina B, Callum K, Zack S, Kaden F, Kotryna J, Lauren P, Ida M, Erica, B, Noah P, Storm G, Ema G, Rhys J, Lily-May P, Grace J, Zainab A, Caitlin T, Maisie C, Owain S, Jake G, Konrad S, Kyle T-P, Connor C, Cadence M, Charlie U, Chieanne A, Martyne W, Jessica M, Marco S, Harry D,  
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These children have been rewarded for punctual, regular attendance: Lily W, Freya B, Travis W, Safar K, Youssef A, Edward B, Phoenix-Mia B, Kelly R, Efe I, Jakub S, Rebekah C, Scarlet-Rose A, Jake B, Coby B, Mia Furze, Bartosz A, Hannah C, Malachi J-S, McKenzie C, Ryan C, Layla H, Mea Z, Callum B, Gabija V, Gemma B, Cody P, Konrad A, Abolaji O, Aimee C-D, Katie S, Lexi T, Jaydee B, Harry S, Nieve B, Evan H, Zainab A, Tyler B, Leonie C, Nasir S, Henry C, Freddie C, Dawn I, Jan A, Jack W, Ruby W  

We have many exciting events coming up in October beginning with the Reception children this week visiting a local restaurant to make their own pizzas and the curriculum evening which we are hosting on Wednesday from 3.15-4.15, so please bring along your friends and relatives to spend time looking around the site and sharing our outstanding school with the wider community.

Year 6 will be setting off to Woburn Safari this month.  We would like families to join us for a walk, cycle and picnic in the park this weekend.  Next week we will have a special assembly for Harvest for Year 4 and Year 3 are preparing for their Rock and Roll Concert which parents can order tickets to watch with other Peterborough Schools.  We will be hosting an evening for year 6 parents to learn more about the end of year SATs tests and assessments as well as look at some of the materials to be able to support their children in a more informed way this year.

The Year 5 have been working hard on their space topic and are off to the visit the space centre this month.  

During this half term the children have enjoyed a theatre company performing and then working with them in workshops on the Railway Children.  This book is online on our web page please see the link http://www.southfieldsprimary.co.uk/page/?title=Reading&pid=68.

We have approached the Local Authority to ask for a linking corridor between the KS2 and KS1 building as the children and staff are getting wet as they move between the different buildings.  We have asked also for the mobile to be replaced as it is very old now and also we have asked for 4 additional classrooms to expand KS2 to accommodate the year 2, 1 and reception pupils as they make their way through the school. We hope that we will soon have more information about this to share with you and some good news we hope. Let us all cross our fingers.

We have held a very successful Parent Representatives meeting and they will be working with you to build our positive parent partnership further.  The outcome from the last meeting is that they will write to you to introduce themselves and then have an outdoor display board and suggestion box for each year group to develop this link as well as collect parent views on what makes our school special and how could it be even better.  

The parents in reception where invited into school for a MacMillan coffee morning where we spent time together as well as raising funds for this worthwhile charity.

The parent competition this month will be to design a sign for each of the eating areas, please choose one to label and decorate. We will select one from each category to use in school for the children.

Foods of the world

Carvery

Snack Bar

Snack Hut

Soup Stall

We held a very successful parents evening for year 2 pupils about the up and coming Stibbington residential which they are very excited about.

Some pupils were invited to a Green Eco Day at Stibbington centre which they thoroughly enjoyed and brought back some wonderful things they had made as well as interesting facts and ideas to share with other pupils.

The Year 6 have undertaken their cycle training and the whole school took part in walk to school week which even the children who are taxied took part in by walking part of the way to school with Mrs Bennett after they fed back they wanted the opportunity to take part.

This weekend is rumoured to be a mini summer so we look forward to some sunshine after all of the recent rain so take care in the sun everyone.

October

14th, 15th & 16th Reception visit to Frankie and Bennys
15th 3.15 – 4.15pm Curriculum Evening in school – come and have a look around the school and meet the staff, enjoy refreshments and allow your child to give you a guided tour, family and friends invited if they wish. 
17th Year 6 trip to Woburn

18th Ferry Meadows Walk & Cycle

22nd Harvest assembly Year 4
22nd Year 6 Evening for Parents information about the SATs end of year tests

24th Year 5 to Leicester Space Centre

24th Year 1 Diwali Assembly

27th Half Term

November
Christmas card competition to follow

3rd Parents Evenings 5.30 – 7.30pm

5th Special Bonfire assembly

6th Parents Evenings 4.30 – 6.30pm

7th Year 2 to Peterborough Museum

12th Governors Meetings
14th Children in Need Day – All children bring £1 and dress up in PJ’s and Nightwear for the day

17th Anti Bullying Week

25th Christmas Bingo organised by Healthy Schools
December – Provisional Dates 
1st Christmas Family Craft Stalls 3.30 – 5.00pm – letter to follow
8th Dec Reception Christmas productions morning and afternoon
9th Dec Slepping Beauty Theatre production for the whole school

9th Dec KS2 Christmas production afternoon & evening Yr 3/4
10th Dec KS2 Christmas production afternoon & evening Yr 5/6
11th Dec KS1 Christmas production afternoon Yr 1/2
16th Christingle Service at St John the Baptist
16th Christingle Service in school for KS1 with the Vicar from St John the Baptist
17th Santa Claus to visit school and lots of fun games and stalls

18th Talent show and Christmas Buffet Day followed by a Disco in the afternoon for KS1 & KS2
19th Sharing Day and End of Term

A reminder that 27th October is half term!  We hope that you all have a fun and relaxing week and look forward to seeing you all back on Monday 3rd November.  

As I know myself parenting is not always the easiest role in the world with many difficult decisions we have to take daily as well as some of the lovely and magical moments.  We as a school endeavour to work in partnership with parents and as you need our support at times we also need yours which does result in the pupils having access to adults around them that really care about them and want the best for them.  Please take time to talk to staff, senior staff and myself if you need support, clarification and always know that we are all trying our very best in our own ways.  I think that your children have such an amazing education with access to dedicated staff who unlike lots of other schools are still happy to attend and support residential visits, clubs, lunch times and such a lot of extra care and guidance.  We also value all of those little messages and thank you’s as it makes the staff feel valued as they all work way and beyond their hours to provide the children with the very best education possible (validated by Ofsted and many visitors to our school).

With Kindest Regards
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Mrs Martin

Headteacher
We think your thoughts and ideas are important.  Please spend a little time telling us more in the box below and return it to school so I can use them to further develop the school.  Please tell us the things you like and any comments you have and also anything you think we could do to further improve the school.

	Parents Thoughts and Ideas

Name ____________________________________________   Class Teacher  _____________________________
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